

SMITHDOWN PRIMARY SCHOOL

Headteacher: Mr P. Horne

0151 709 6229

Together We Grow

2.7.18

Message from the Headteacher

This is the last newsletter of the academic year. As you will have noticed, building work will be taking place over the summer, with an extension above the EYFS building. This will ensure we can accommodate our ever growing school population.

It is also a sad time as we say goodbye to both our current Year 6 and some staff members. Miss N Gibbons from Nursery, Miss \mathbb{R} Halligan from Years 3 \leftrightarrow 4, Miss \mathbb{R} Croxton from Reception and Miss \mathbb{R} Wilson are all leaving us and I would like to thank them all for their hard work and everything they have done to help the Children at Smithdown.

We are pleased to welcome back Miss Sidat following her maternity leave and we look forward to welcoming Miss R McConnell and Miss G Lates who will be teaching in Years 1 and 3.

Of course, we will be sad to say goodbye to our current Year 6 Children as they move on to the next phase in their school life. Each one has truly been a pleasure to have in the school and I am confident they are well prepared for secondary school. I believe their chosen secondary school is very lucky to have them and look forward to hearing about their future successes.

I wish you all a lovely summer break and look forward to seeing you all again on Tuesday 4th September.

ATTENDANCE NEWS

SUMMER TERM

Nursery am: 80%

Nursery pm: 88%

RLMc: 89%

RLK: 98%

Year 1 GH: 98%

Year 1SW: 95%

Year 2AG: 93%

Year 2LA: 98%

Year 3: 96%

Year 4: 97%

Year 5: 91%

Year 6: 95%

Well Done to RLK, 1GH and 2LA with 98% attendance.

School starts at 8.55am

Children can come into school from 8.45am and should be in class by 8.55am.

Nursery opens at 9.00am and 12.30pm.

